Director of Operations Report-September 2022

BHS:  Work is continuing throughout the building on second shift.  We are still waiting on parts to repair some of the room units.  The ventilation hasn’t been turned on yet as we are still waiting on parts and materials to come in for that system.  We have hired a new custodian that will begin on Sept 19.  Her name is Regina Lorenzo-Hernandez and she will be working second shift for us.  She is a GES and BHS parent and we are excited to have her.


GES:  They are still working on finishing the roof at GES.  The majority of the work has been completed.  They are finishing up the metal trim around the building.  The landscaping has been completed in front of the new addition to GES and it looks fantastic.  The new gate has been installed at the top of the driveway.  The temporary HVAC units have been installed in the preschool area.  

Athletic Complex:  We are still having runoff issues on the east hill.  Every time we get a heavy rain, it floods the east end of the track with mud and sand from the hillside.  This is originating at the top of the hill where the businesses are located.  This has happened twice in the last month. The first time, a group of parents helped remove everything.  The second time it happened, we rented a bobcat to remove everything.  The parking lot and tennis courts have not been affected.  Only the east end of the stadium.  
The lobby of the gym will look a little different as we had to move the trophy cases around to make room for an interactive TV on the wall.  The TV is essentially for our middle school gym class that spends first bell at the gym.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Transportation:  Our Preschool, Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Homebound and ATC routes are all up and running.  We are having to use two district employees to help cover our routes because our drivers are spread so thin.  We have been advertising for new drivers for awhile and are not getting any response.  There is a driver shortage across the state.  This is the first year we have had to transport our ATC kids because Campbell County is so short drivers.

